De La Salle College 81 Gray Avenue PO Box 86-001, Mangere East Auckland 2158 Telephone 09 276 4319 Email admin@delasalle.school.nz



23rd March 2020

## De La Salle College Closure Letter

Dear Parents,

This afternoon we have been informed by the Prime Minister of a serious pandemic outbreak and have been advised, for health and safety reasons, to close\_De La Salle College. In order to ensure the Health and Safety of your son, we are advising you of the closure of De La Salle College until further notice.

The closure date has been set as from the end of school Tuesday, however we as a College intend to make Attendance optional for tomorrow. You may still send your son to school tomorrow if you are unable to make arrangements for his supervision at home.

Please ensure that your son is kept at home until this closure has been lifted. Regular updates on the situation will be sent to you via your email addresses currently registered with the College. Further information can be found on local and national media.

The College has prepared work for your son on-line and in hard copy form so that he is able to keep up with his work.

We are all coming to terms with this announcement but are confident that as a College we have prepared for this and will continue to support one another as a Catholic Lasallian learning community.

Yours in Hope

Myles Hogari

**PRINCIPAL**